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In the Bulletin: 

Bearing witness to Jesus Christ who is the Way, the Truth and the Life: GO. MAKE. TEACH. 
Our Core Values: a reliance on prayer; a willingness to grow; a generous spirit     

 

“...And it happened that, while He was  
with them at table, He took bread, said the  

blessing, broke it, and gave it to them. 
With that their eyes were opened  

and they recognized Him, .” 
                                                          ~ Luke 24:30-31 

http://www.stjohnnb.com


 

 

Schedule of Events 
 

Monday, April 24, 2023  
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Mike and Julie Hansen) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
9:00 AM Divine Mercy Chaplet ~ Church 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
 
Tuesday, April 25, 2023 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Harvey and Rosemary Ogren+) Church  
 ~ Fr. Joseph 
9:30 AM Alive in the Word ~ 210 
9:30 AM Kidz Closet ~ 203 
1:00 PM Quilters Ministry ~ 203  
2:30 PM Open Youth Room ~ LL 106 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
6:30 PM Respect Life Committee ~ 210 
 
Wednesday, April 26, 2023 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM School Mass (Patricia Cummings+) Church ~ Fr. Paul  
9:00 AM Blood Pressure Checks ~ St. Therese  
9:30 AM Faithfully Fit ~ 210 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
5:00 PM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
5:30 PM Mass (Lauren Brown+) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
6:00 PM Middle School Faith Formation ~ LL 106 
7:00 PM Choir Rehearsal ~ LL 101 
7:00 PM Contemporary Group Rehearsal ~ Church 
7:30 PM  Devoted Extra Social Time ~ St. Joseph Hall 
8:00 PM Devoted ~ St. Joseph Hall 
8:00 PM Senior High Youth Group ~ LL 106 
 
Thursday, April 27, 2023 
6:30 AM Men’s Fellowship ~ St. Joseph Hall 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Helen Heinks) Church ~ Fr. Paul 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
7:00 PM RCIA Class ~ 206 
 
Friday, April 28, 2023 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Laura Kelly and Dorothy Knight+) Church  
 ~ Fr. Joseph 
9:30 AM Legion of Mary ~ 204 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
 
Saturday, April 29, 2023  
9:00 AM Gift Faith Study ~ 211 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
3:15 PM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
4:30 PM Vigil Mass (Dennis+ and Bobbie Schill) Church  
 ~ Fr. Joseph 
 
Sunday, April 30, 2023  
8:30 AM Mass (Jack Bartlett+) Church ~ Fr. Paul 
8:30 AM Sunday Nursery ~ Nursery 
8:30 AM Sunday School ~ School Classrooms 
9:30 AM RCIA Information Meeting ~ St. Joseph Hall West 
10:30 AM Mass (Bud Gormally+) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
10:30 AM Sunday Nursery ~ Nursery 
10:30 AM Sunday School ~ School Classrooms 
4:00 PM Take and Eat Young Adult Gathering ~ St. Joseph Hall 
5:00 PM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
5:30 PM Mass (Pro Populo) Church ~ Fr. Paul 
6:45 PM Confirmation Preparation ~ St. Joseph Hall 

PARISH  CENTER HOURS  
 

 Monday  8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
 Tuesday  8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
 Wednesday 8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
 Thursday  8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
 Friday   8:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
 Saturday  9:00 AM - 5:30 PM 
 Sunday   8:00 AM - 5:30 PM 

PARISH  LIBRARY HOURS 
Open after the Saturday evening and Sunday morning Masses 

PASTORAL MINISTRY         651-633-8333 
Fr. Paul Shovelain, Pastor                              ext. 1214 
Fr. Joseph Nguyễn, Parochial Vicar   ext. 1213 
Deacon Rod Palmer      VM 1298 
Deacon Gary Schneider      VM 1288 
Deacon John Belian    ext. 1239 
Mary Kohlhaas, Pastoral Care Coordinator   ext. 1229 
 

WORSHIP           651-633-8333 
Lee Treml, Director of Worship   ext. 1212 
Lori Vosejpka, Director of Contemporary Ensemble   
     lav247@msn.com 
Abe Gross, Director of Ignite     abrahamjohngross@gmail.com 
Margaret Harmon,  Liturgical Admin. Assistant ext. 1279 
Tucker Moore, Children’s Choir Director  ext. 1124 
 

OFFICE OF DISCIPLESHIP AND MISSION       651-633-1540 
Jessica Balzarini, Director of Parish Life    ext. 1228 
Jill Fink, Director of Catechesis    ext. 1280 
Jen Livermont, Coordinator of Discipleship for Families 
       ext. 1234 
Deacon Michael Lane, Coordinator of Sacraments ext. 1219 
Jodie Wolla, Administrative Assistant                 ext. 1211 
Claire Brostrom, Reach More Mission Coordinator ext. 1250 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY            651-633-1540 
Mikayla Anderson, High School Youth Minister ext. 1218 
Sarah Wilder, Middle School Youth Minister  ext. 1254 
 

SCHOOL & PRESCHOOL (PreK - 8)        651-633-1522 
Ann Laird, Principal      ext. 1117 
Joy Thienes, Administrative Assistant    ext. 1118 
Michelle Barsness, Marketing/Enrollment    ext. 1114 

 

ADMINISTRATION            651-633-8333 
Mark Dittman, Director of Business Operations   ext. 1215 
Teri Shea, Office & Facilities Manager     ext. 1237 
Michelle Chock, Accountant     ext. 1224 
Maureen Owusu, Parish Bookkeeper  ext. 1255 
Rita Arndorfer, Volunteer Coordinator    ext. 1220 
Mary May, Development Associate   ext. 1253 
Patrick Hinnenkamp, Director of Maintenance  ext. 1203 
Melissa Berg, Hospitality Coordinator  ext. 1227 
Joseph Huebl, Communications Coordinator     ext. 1217 
Micki Hall, Receptionist/Executive Assistant  ext. 1210 

Parish Staff 

Stay Connected:   

LIKE OR FOLLOW US on FACEBOOK  

https://www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton/ 

Follow us on Instagram: @stjohnnyb_church 

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel https://bit.ly/3n9WnGQ 

EMAIL: sjb@stjohnnyb.org  

Visit our website: www.stjohnnb.com 

Archdiocese’s Victim/Survivor Assistance Program  

651-291-4497  24 hours a day, 7 days a week 

Church Nursery: We offer year-round nursery during both the 
8:30 am and 10:30 am  Sunday Masses for children ages 1-3.  
Children play with caring staff while you are able to fully par-
ticipate in Mass.   

https://www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton/
https://bit.ly/3n9WnGQ


 

 

                 
 

Called Forth to Grow in Community! 

 
 

 
Our Lent 2023 Small Group Season bore much fruit this year. With over 15 small groups meeting 
throughout each week of Lent and about 250 parishioners involved in small groups, the Lord was 
working in the hearts and lives of parishioners here at SJB!   
  
This past Lent, Fr. Joseph and I hosted about 25 men from SJB on Monday evenings and another 25 
Saturday mornings for food, fellowship, and faith sharing.  We would start with a half hour social 
time in Pier 153 (the tiki bar Fr. Magner built in our rectory basement.)  It was a great way to connect 
men with other men from the parish.  Then we broke into 4 small groups throughout the rectory for 
faith sharing and reflecting on the upcoming Sunday scripture readings.  It was inspiring to me to see 
these men connecting on a deeper level and realizing that they are not alone in trying to go against the 
tide of our society by living as men of faith.  The men found other brothers in Christ who could sup-
port them through the challenges and rejoice with them in their victories.  I was really excited that a 
couple of the guys from my group got together outside of our meetings for time together with their 
children.  It was also encouraging to see them visiting in St. Joseph Hall after Mass now, since they 
know each other’s names.    
 
One of the fruits that I have seen as well is that two of the men approached me about getting each of 
their marriages blessed in the Catholic Church.  Another one of the men in the group shared that he 
was only Baptized Catholic and desires to receive the Sacrament of Confession as well as the other 
Sacraments of Initiation.  The Holy Spirit is moving in the midst of small groups at SJB and it is excit-
ing to see.  
 
Archbishop Hebda has asked pastors to prioritize small group ministry in the next year and we intend 
to do just that.  If you are interested in becoming a small group leader, please contact Jessica Balzarini 
at the parish office.  We were at capacity in our small groups for the number of trained leaders we 
have, and we need more.  Please pray about whether the Lord is calling you forth into mission.  I am 
meeting with our Synod Evangelization team on April 29 to plan a vision for the coming year of how 
we can grow our small group ministry.    
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(On the cover: The Supper at Emmaus by Bartolomeo Cavarozzi circa 1615-1625) 

 

From the Pastor: Father Paul Shovelain 
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As the Father loves me, so I also love you!   



 

 

Young at Heart Senior Group  
 

Meeting next on May 4, the 1st Thursday of the 
month, from 2:00—4:00 pm in St. Joseph Hall.   
 

Contact Mary at 763.242.4229 or 651.633.8333 
x1229 with comments or questions. 

 

Upcoming at St. John’s 

Men’s Fellowship 
 

Thursday Mornings 6:30 am—8:00 am 
April 27 – July 6, 2023 

 
Metanoia – A Journey with Christ into Conver-
sion – DVD Series 
 
Fr. Dave Pivonka, TOR, President of Franciscan 
University, leads us on a journey with Christ into 
conversion. 
 
Exploring areas of life where conversion is so 
often necessary. Metanoia will examine topics 
such as who Jesus is, what must we do to inherit 
eternal life, and many other significant matters 
of faith. Along with powerful insights from Fr. 
Dave, Metanoia shares personal testimonies 
from men and women of all ages and vocations. 
Their stories inspire and encourage a life-
changing encounter with Jesus and the new life 
He is constantly inviting us to. 
 

Come for the donuts, stay for the truth! 
Questions, call Dave at 612-616-4013 

Bingo is Back! 
 

Sponsored and operated by the Knights of Columbus Saint John 
the Baptist Council 14250 
 

Saturday, April 29, 2023, St. Joseph Hall at 2:00 pm 
 

• Eight (8) games 
• Cash prizes, $50 for games 1-7, coverall $99 for game 8 
• $5 per card for the entire session 
• Light snacks, pop, and water available for $1 
• Must be 18 or older to play  
 

Come for some fun and fellowship! 

Quilters Ministry 
 

SJB Quilters will meet the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays 
of the month from 1 - 3 pm in Room 203.  We’ve 
had many fabric and quilt tops donated.  Our 
group only ties quilts during our meetings and 
many hands would make short work!  New 
members are always welcome.   
 

For more information, please contact Helen at 
763-786-1512 or Ann Sellner at 651-484-5598 . 
If you would like a prayer quilt, please contact 
Mary Kohlhaas at 651-633-8333, ext. 1229. 
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Faithfully Fit  
 

Come join us for Faithfully Fit, being held on 
Wednesdays at 9:30 am in Room 210. You 
are welcome to join us any Wednesday. 
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Subscribe to The Catholic Spirit! 
 

Amidst this unprecedented time, stay in the loop with a Catholic 
perspective on local, national and world news. “The Catholic Spir-
it” provides Church news, inspiring faith stories, and a Catholic 
take on issues shaping our culture. You can receive “The Catholic 
Spirit,” the official newspaper of the Archdiocese of St. Paul and 
Minneapolis, for FREE by contacting our Volunteer Coordinator 
Rita at Arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org. 

 

Upcoming Events 

 
 

Fall Registration Open Now  

Registration is now open with Early Bird Pricing 
on our website for all Fall Formation programs, 
including:  
 

• Sunday School  
• Family Formation 
• First Sacraments 
• Middle School Formation 
• Confirmation 

 
Please see our website for information regard-
ing specific programs and who to contact with 
questions.     

 
To register now, please 
scan the QR code on 
the right or go to the 
registration page on 
our website, found at 
https://stjohnnb.com/
faith-formation/
registrations/ 

 

    50 Year Club  
     Save the Date!  

 

St. John the Baptist 50 Year Club 
will gather for a luncheon in St. 
Joseph Hall on Thursday, June 
15, 2023, with Father Andrew 
Jaspers as the featured speaker. 
 
Mark your calendars for this exceptional oppor-
tunity to see long-time friends and celebrate all 
God has done at St. John’s.  We look forward to 
expressing our gratitude for your generosity 
and dedication!   
 
Parishioners who have been in our parish for 50 
years or more are all honorary members of the 
50 Year Club.  If you registered in 1973, we wel-
come you as a member!  You will receive a let-
ter soon with more information on 50 Year Club 
activities at St. John the Baptist.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rita 
Arndorfer, Development Assistant, at 651-633-
8333, x1220, or arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org. 

Caregiver’s Group 
 

For all those who are taking care of a loved one and are looking 
for a break, a support group, and/or a friend to lean on.  
 
We meet on May 2, the 1st Tuesday of the month, from 1:00—
2:30 pm in Room 204.   
 
Come join us for a break, good company, good conversation and 
good prayer.  You can come and share or not share, whatever you 
are comfortable with, and everyone will understand. 

mailto:arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org.


 

 

 

Respect Life 
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Good Friday Prayer Vigil  
 

70 parishioners from St. Johns attended the Good Friday Prayer Vigil at Planned Parenthood on April 7.  
Two  charter buses were required to handle the largest Good Friday turnout ever from St. John's.  
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Birthright    Caring help for pregnant women.  
(651) 646-7033 Saint Paul, (763) 757-0715 Coon Rapids  

 

Those who have entered eternal life: 
Brian Moe 
Those who are ill: 
Sadlovsky Family, Sheehan Family, Cameron Santos, 
Patricia Roy, Dave Willette, Madi Rippy, Sydney Jo Rippy, 
Jesse McDonough, Daryl Stevens, Richard Adams, Ger-
aldine and Gloria Hangartner, Sarah Miller, Emily Dahl, 
Theresa People, Josephine Schmidt, Erik Engebretson, 
Chris Natheos, Randy Vogland, Don Lumby, Alex Pear-
son, Thomas Jones, Jean Isacson, Fulton Francis Dobbs, 
Susan Welsh, Robert  Cuddigan, Jenny Bruening, Annette 
Foreman, Mary Clare Farrell, Sawyer Anderson, Betsy 
Brown, Dee Olson, Jim Smith, Jerry Renk, Dale Phillips, 
Dennis Fox,  Kathleen Schopf, Steve Lauinger, Charlotte 
Thrun, Poppy Craft, Annette Kirwan, Bonnie Norgren, 
Emma Lutsilili, Beverly Aplikowski, Mary Gormally, Geor-
gianna Warden, Mary Spitzka, Michael  Ferdelman, Cas-
sie Cramer, Jon Clark, Donna Yenish,  John Leibrich, Nella 
Pitzen, Doug Brekke, Philip Jarosz, Kay and Gary Mayer, 
Elaine Loscheider, Diana Goebel, Cindy Chase, Charles 
Heath, Danielle Pratt, Claire Kriz, Carol Esterley-Ruff, Joe 
Brownrigg, Brigit Voss, Brandon Boss, Cynthia Quass, 
Ning Mariano, The Viker Family, Robert Lauinger, Phyllis 
Norbeck, Jennifer Norbeck, Joseph Wutsch, John Wig-
gins, Mary Jo Beaudry, Greg Najbert, Colleen Judd, Jacob 
Rivera, Jaxson Rivera, Cele Winter, Paul Jacobs, Matthew 
Grosjean, Jeremy Mainello, Deacon Rod and Susan Amos 
Palmer, Dottie Searles, Sylvia Meagher, Mary Andersohn, 
Kris Mellstrom, Kay Hildreth, Stacey Miller,  Mary Erick-
son, Steve Johnson, Audrey Geneva, Tim Steffl, Braxton 
Battaglia, Helen Heinks, JoAnn Cedarholm, Tom Goebel, 
Engracia and Jim Houle, Jon Latham,  Marlene Nickel, 
Christa Jones, Sue Klinkner, Sharon Bowen, Larry 
Tenold, Sam Schullo, Carri Buckanogwa, Joe Brennan, 
Irene Tschida,  Marge McCann, Nancy Winiecki  
 

If your name has been removed from this list and you would 
like to be prayed for, please call the parish office.  

Prayer Line  651-633-1618/651-247-4202 Call 
with your prayer requests.  Requests are confidential.  

 Readings For The Week 
 

Monday: Acts 6:8-15; Ps 119:23-24, 26-27, 29-30; 
 Jn 6:22-29 
Tuesday: 1 Pt 5:5b-14; Ps 89:2-3, 6-7, 16-17; 
 Mk 16:15-20 
Wednesday: Acts 8:1b-8; Ps 66:1-3a, 4-7a; Jn 6:35-40 
Thursday: Acts 8:26-40; Ps 66:8-9, 16-17, 20; 
 Jn 6:44-51 
Friday: Acts 9:1-20; Ps 117:1bc, 2; Jn 6:52-59 
Saturday: Acts 9:31-42; Ps 116:12-17; Jn 6:60-69 
Sunday: Acts 2:14a, 36-41; Ps 23:1-6; 
 1 Pt 2:20b-25; Jn 10:1-10  

 
 

Please Pray For... 

Catholic Watchmen on April 13 

 

St. John’s Newly Baptized 
Through water and the word you have become a 

child of God and are sealed as Christ’s own forever. 
 

Brooke Lynn 
Parents: Anthony Defilippo & Kristina Lawrence  

Young at Heart on April 13 
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Spring Cleaning with St. Vincent de Paul 
 

Seeing some spring and summer clothes you no longer 
need?  Consider giving them to less fortunate.  The St. 
Vincent de Paul group will have a truck in the West Park-
ing Lot on Saturday, May 6 from 9:00 am to noon.  Bring 
your used clothing, shoes, jackets, small household ap-
pliances, etc. to donate.   
 
St. Vincent said “In serving the poor, we serve Jesus 
Christ.”  

 

Generous Spirit 
 

Youth Ministry 

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS 
8:00 pm—9:30 pm 

YOUTH ROOM 

 

St. John the Baptist Legacy Society 
 

When you include our parish, school and/or cemetery in 
your will or estate plan, or name St. John the Baptist as 
the beneficiary of a life insurance policy, IRA or retire-
ment account, you become a member of St. John the 
Baptist Legacy Society.  Additional planned gift options 
include charitable gift annuities and charitable remain-
der trusts.  
 
Each year on the Feast of the Nativity of St. John the 
Baptist, Legacy Society members receive the spiritual 
benefit of a Mass offering for their needs and intentions.   
Annual appreciation gatherings are also planned for 
Legacy Society members. 
 
Questions?  Please contact Mary May, Development As-
sociate, at 651-633-8333, x1253, or email 
maym@stjohnnyb.org. You can also learn more about 
the Legacy Society by selecting “DONATE” and “Legacy 
Gift” on our parish website - www.stjohnnb.com. 

Scan the QR code to register or 
sign up on our parish website: 
stjohnnb.com 

The SJB Kidz Closet 
 

In recent months, needs for the SJB Kidz Closet continue 
to increase. As the weather gets warmer, we would 
greatly appreciate any donations of summertime 
clothes for newborns—8 year olds. 

 

 

mailto:maym@stjohnnyb.org
http://www.stjohnnb.com
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Easter Decoration Memorials    
 

From      In Memory Of 
Brennan Family    Clearmont & Brennan Families 
 
 

From      In Honor/Memory of 
Sue Rimarcik    James Rimarcik 
Susan & Luke Harren   Veronica Varner 
 
 

From  
Stephanie Clausen 
Terry & Nathalie Peffer 
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Thomas 
 

 

We are very grateful to all of you for your most generous donations that 
helped us prepare our church as a beautiful dwelling as we awaited and then 
celebrated Jesus Christ’s Resurrection here at Saint John’s! Please know of 
our continued prayers for all of you and your loved ones, and we would be 
very appreciative if you would hold all of our parish clergy and staff up in 
your prayers as well! 

 

Our Fascinating Faith 

Neophytes 
 
Perhaps you’ve noticed that those who were baptized and newly initiat-
ed into the Church at Easter are still sitting in a prominent location dur-
ing Sunday Mass. Aren’t they done? What’s going on?                                  . 
 
During this Easter season the newly initiated are called “neophytes,” 
and they are living through the final period of the catechumenal pro-
cess, known by the name “mystagogy.” They are exploring the myster-
ies of their new identity, reflecting on the meaning of the sacraments 
they celebrated at the Easter Vigil, and strengthening their bonds with 
Christ and the Christian community. That they are living their new iden-
tity in such a public way should be an inspiration to the rest of us, a sign 
that this new life in Christ really makes a difference. And they are also 
still in need of the prayers and support of the rest of the community.                             
. 
 
As neophytes and fully-initiated members of the Christian community, 
they are no longer being dismissed for catechesis during Mass. Perhaps 
you might take advantage of their presence at the end of Mass and en-
gage one in conversation. Learn about their experience and let them 
know of your continuing prayers and support for them. . 
                                
                  Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc.  

 

 

“Do not become a disciple of one 
who praises himself in case you 

learn pride instead of humility... 
For what shall it profit a man, 
if he gains the whole world and  

loses his own soul”  
 

~ Saint Mark the Evangelist 
   (Feast Day April 25) 

 



 

 

"Our world moves so fast but we must never forget that love is truly the only thing that matters."  
          ~ Cardinal O'Connor 
 
Hello my dear friends and family! You are a gift! I've said it before, but I'm so grateful for your support and the ability it has given me 
to live out this mission. There were so many graces from The Lord this past month on mission, and I'm excited to share some with you!  
 
One of my joys this past month was serving on a FOCUS mission trip during spring break with The Sisters of Life in New York City! 
Two students from Tulsa, Abby and Carmen, joined me in this opportunity to generously serve The Lord during their school break. We 
were joined by two other FOCUS Missionaries from UT Austin along with students from UT Austin, Vanderbilt, LSU and Franciscan. 
The week included a retreat, serving alongside the Sisters and living their everyday life in their crisis pregnancy missions, a formation 
day, evangelical outreach in New York City, fellowship, and a weekend of leisure with the Sisters to finish the trip. The Sister's mis-
sion is to protect and enhance the sanctity of human life. Throughout the trip we were reminded and convicted of our own goodness 
and the gift we are, and how that is true for everyone we encounter! 
 
This past month, my team and I have also invited students into authentic friendship with the hope of leading them to an encounter with 
Jesus Christ through:  
 

• Investing in students through our spring break mission trip, Bible studies, movie nights, sharing meals, coffee shop talks, 
walks and more! 

• Inviting women into deeper community and friendships by hosting bi-weekly women's group - we discussed our femi-
ninity, receptivity, and modesty. 

• Hosting Upper Room, an event where students in discipleship gather together to dive deeper into what it means to live as 
a disciple of Christ - this month we discussed how God desires to heal our wounds through the sacraments 

• Inviting students to give of themselves in service through volunteering with the homeless in downtown Tulsa with Hour 
of Mercy  

 
Every day we begin by gathering as a team to pray for the conversion of the students. 
Join us! Will you please continue to pray for the conversion of students at The University 
of Tulsa?  
 

• Pray for Ana, a Freshman who is receiving the sacrament of Confirmation 
at Easter. I am her sponsor! 

• Pray for continued fruitfulness in Bible studies and for each student to be 
drawn closer to Christ especially during the Easter Season! 

• Pray for Celeste, a Senior student who accepted a staff position with FO-
CUS as an on campus missionary for this upcoming school year. We are 
now officially co-workers! 

• Pray for my teammates Maggie and Reese, whose baby is due in just a 
couple of months! 

 
As always, thank you for your prayers and support. I am very grateful for you! Please 
know of my continued prayers for you and your family!  
 
 

 God bless and thank you, 

 Camryn Sulak 

 

Camryn.sulak@focus.org 
Visit my Giving Page: 
Focus.org/missionaries/Camryn-sulak 
817.929.8161 
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Tony Schmalzbauer 

Mowing - Spring/Fall Clean Up - Snow Plowing 
Commercial/Residential 

Ask for our senior discount!
651-303-6083	 www.passaulandcare.com
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BONA BROS. A U T O M O T I V E
Personal Attention ~  
Commitment to Serve

5333 University Ave.   (S.E. Corner of 694 & University) 

763-586-6050 • www.bonabros.com

Providing Authentic 
Catholic Counseling  

For Your Marriage & Family Life

(612) 293-4755 
brad@barkersolutions.net 
Barkersolutions.net
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